
 

 

 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 

To: Mayor and City Council 

From: Steve Foote, AICP 

Date: 
 

July 28, 2014 

Subject: 
 

Discussion of AJC Dunwoody Wine Fest Temporary Sign Request 

 
ITEM DESCRIPTION 
The Atlanta Journal Constitution (AJC) is in the process of securing a special event permit to 
host the “AJC Dunwoody Wine Fest.” As a function of that permit, the applicant is requesting 
signage that exceeds the maximum sign area as permitted in the Special Event 
Administrative Guidelines. The applicant will make additional sign requests that comply with 
these guidelines, so this application only reflects the request for this sign.  As mentioned in 
a recent e-mail from Michael Starling, Economic Development Director, the City of 
Dunwoody and the Dunwoody Convention and Visitors Bureau have worked with the AJC to 
bring this event to the city.   
 
BACKGROUND 
The applicant submitted a special event sign permit application to erect a 4800 square foot 
mesh banner along the southern façade of the Atlanta Journal Constitution building located 
at 223 Perimeter Center Parkway and zoned Office-Commercial-Residential conditional 
(OCRc).  The sign will be visible from Hammond Drive, MARTA, and portions of Perimeter 
Center Parkway and is proposed to be erected from September 2, 2014 until October 14, 
2014. In addition to those signs already permitted by the Sign Ordinance, the 
Administrative Guidelines for Special Event Signage and Advertising authorize staff to 
permit oversized banners of up to 60 square feet for approved special events.  Because this 
sign exceeds those limits the request requires approval from the City Council. The details of 
the request and renderings can be viewed in the attached application.  During the City 
Council meeting on July 14, 2014 the Council mentioned concerns regarding the size and 
length of time for displaying the sign.  A smaller sign was suggested.   
 
DISCUSSION 
The applicant has submitted new drawings for consideration, which include two different 
sizes as viewed from Hammond Drive and the MARTA station.  The original 60x80 sign has 
been withdrawn.   

1. Option 1: 70x50, 3500 sq. ft. sign 
2. Option 2: 60x40, 2400 sq. ft. sign 

They are requesting that one of the signs be approved for the requested time period of 
September 2, 2014 to October 14, 2014.  Although both signs represent a reduction from 
the original proposal, the 60x40 sign provides the most significant visual difference while 
still being readable from surrounding roads and MARTA.    
 
RECOMMENDED ACTION 
Should one of the submitted sign drawings be acceptable to the City Council, staff 
recommends approval of the temporary sign for the requested time period.   
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MARTA Parking Deck View - 70x50
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Intersection of Hammond Drive and 
Perimeter Center Pkwy View - 70x50
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MARTA Station Platform View - 70x50
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MARTA Parking Deck View - 60x40
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Intersection of Hammond Drive and 
Perimeter Center Pkwy View - 60x40
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MARTA Station Platform View - 60x40
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